North American Numbering Council

c/o Columbia Institute for Tele-Information

Columbia Business School

1A Uris Hall

3022 Broadway

New York, NY 10027-6902

October 27, 2003

Mr. William Maher 

Chief, Wireline Competition Bureau

Federal Communications Commission

445 Twelfth Street, S.W.

Washington, D.C. 20554

RE:  Inter-Service Provider LNP Operations Flows

Dear Mr. Maher:

On August 21, 2003 I sent you a letter, on behalf of the North American Numbering Council (NANC), recommending adoption by the Commission of revised operations flows for local number portability between wireless and wireline service providers. In addition to flow charts illustrating the proposed operations flows, my letter included a Narrative description of the operations flows.  The purpose of this letter is to advise you that NANC has determined that the LNP Provisioning Flows Narrative should be amended to include the following statement as footer on every page of the Narrative:

These are the flows the industry will use on November 24, 2003.  These flows are subject to change pending guidance from the FCC regarding intermodal porting intervals.  This is just one of the issues before the FCC that could affect these flows.

One consequential change has been made to the Narrative.  Specifically, the value of one of the NPAC timers, called the Short Conflict Resolution New Service Provider Restriction Timer, has been changed in the Narrative from 24 business hours to 6 business hours because the NPAC timer will change to 6 business hours on November 24, 2003.

Attached to this letter is a revised Narrative (Version 2.0a) which incorporates the footer statement and timer change. For your convenience, I have also attached a copy of the flow charts, which are unchanged from the flow charts I forwarded in August.

As I did at the conclusion of my earlier letter, I recommend on NANC’s behalf that the Commission adopt these revised operations flows to replace the current process flows that are incorporated into rules.

Please feel free to contact me if you or members of your staff have any questions.

Sincerely,

/Signed/

Robert C. Atkinson

NANC Chair
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